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March 25, 2022

Megan Henderson, City Manager
City of Hillsboro

P.O. Box 568

Hillsboro, Texas 76645

Dillion Bridgers, Manager

Brandon-Irene Water Supply Corporation
P.O. Box 87

Brandon, Texas 76628

Tommy Bradley, Water Operations Manager
Files Valley Water Supply Corporation

P.O. Box 127

Itasca, Texas 76055

James Ince, Manager

Hill County Water Supply Corporation
P.0). Box 575

Whitney, Texas 76692

Betty Cox, Secretary

Chatt Water Supply Corporation
140 HCR 2305

Abbott, Texas 76621

Subject: Stage 1 Drought Watch
Greetings:

We have been notified by the Brazos River Authority (BRA) that Lake Aquilla, being a part of the
Brazos River Basin, has been placed on their Stage 1 Drought Watch. According to the Authority
this is “to raise awareness of the developing drought situation and to achieve a voluntary five
percent (5%) reduction of the water use that would have occurred in the absence of any drought
contingency measures.” A copy of the BRA letter is enclosed.

The Aquilla Water Supply District is an equal opportunity employer and provider,
To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence
Avenue, S.W. Washington, DC 20250-9410, or call (800) 795-3272 (voice), or (202)720-6382, (TDD)
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Aquilla Water Supply District’s Drought Contingency Plan (DCP) mirrors in part BRA’s DCP and
therefore, the District is implementing a Stage 1 Drought Watch condition for all customers. We
ask that you take action consistent with Stage 1 of BRA and Aquilla’s DCP to achieve a voluntary
five percent (5%) reduction in water use.

The lake level is at 535.48 feet, which is a little more than two feet below the normal elevation of
537.5 feet above mean sea level. Should the lake level fall below 530.5, a Stage 2 Drought
Warning would be issued by the BRA which calls for a mandatory ten percent (10%) reduction in
use by all customers. A Stage 3 Drought Emergency would be issued if the lake level recedes to
526.8 feet and an additional reduction in use will be mandated.

We hope that rain will replenish the lake level soon, but everyone should be prepared in case this
drought continues into the spring and summer months. We will keep you advised if the situation

changes.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me.

General Manager



